## Newsletter

#### <u>Monday</u>

Chess Club - 15:00-16:00 in the Bookery.

'Smartphones and Children Information Evening' Parent meeting at Lawhead 18:00-19:00 (adults only please.)

#### <u>Tuesday</u>

## Wednesday

Early Bird Rugby - 08:30-09:00 Hall.

Nursery - Sensory Garden AM.

#### **Thursday**

Scottish Poetry/Burns Competition—All day.

Pupil Assembly AM.

SU Club Lunchtime.

Glee Club—15:00-16:30 in the Hall.

## <u>Friday</u>

Scottish Celebration N-P4—13:30—15:00 in the Hall; parents warmly invited to join in!

Tennis 15:00—16:00 in the Hall/Netball Court.

# Canongate Primary

Week Beginning:

20th January 2025



Dates for the Dairy:

Scottish Celebration P5-P7: Friday 31st January 13:30-15:00 in the hall; parents warmly invited to join in!

Building Resilience Unit 6 Homework 'Talk Things Over': Homework due Tuesday 28th January; please see Groupcall message with information and task.

P5 to Science Centre Dundee: Tuesday 28th January.

Nursery Stay & Play: Tuesday 28th January 09:00.

Glee Fife Festival of Music: Monday 3rd February during school.

P6 Digital Safety Assembly/Launch: Thursday 6th February 09:30.



# Messages



• Sleep Support: Mrs Mitchell has been trained by Sleep Scotland and would be able to provide some support if parents would like to request a meeting through the office. This would involve looking at a sleep questionnaire and a sleep diary. Please also see the 'How to Get a Good Night's Sleep— Eleven Ways' link below.

https://sleepaction.org/sleep-support/children-families/ gateway-to-good-sleep/how-to-get-a-good-nights-sleep/

Primary 1 Enrolment: Please apply online
if your child is due to start Primary 1 in
August 2025. Please see link below:

https://www.fife.gov.uk/services/apply-for-it-online/apply-for-a-school-place/enrol-in-primary-school



fundraising for a 'Cosy Den'. They will be selling items (soup bags, gonks and badges) and holding a raffle in Nursery and at both Scottish Celebrations. A big thank you to local farmers for vegetable donations; The Duries and The Masons! Raffle donations to the nursery or office please.



Lateness: We are again having difficulty with persistent lateness. If your child arrives after their cloakroom door has been closed then they are deemed to be late and should enter school via the main door to register their lunch, lateness and be sent to class. This is normally at 09:05. This presents logistical difficulties as the teacher will have begun the morning routine and teaching and will have to repeat these instructions for late learners. This also means our admin team have to order lunches and escort children to classes as lunch orders in class are completed.

Staff Car Park/Turning: Parents and carers are not allowed to park in the staff car park. Please park on Maynard Road. Only children who normally arrive in taxis may enter via the car park. Please also be aware that turning in the carpark is not permitted. Please be considerate doing so at the end of Maynard Road also.

Bikes/Scooters in Playground: Please ensure no learners are riding bikes or using their scooters in the playground at the start and end of the day. This is a safety concern. Please walk with them only.

NOTE: Hyperlinks sometimes need copied and pasted into a browser as they will not link with a click as this document is a PDF. It depends on your device.